Senior Advisory Minutes

July 21, 2020

Village of Sussex, WI

- 1. Meeting called to order 4:00 p.m. by Horner acting as Chairperson for Waltz.
- **2. Members Present:** Greg Zoellick, Art Rude, Roger Johnson, Shirley Johnson, Claire Moe and Mike Waltz.

Members Excused: Karen Vojtas

Also present: Jean Horner - Senior Program Coordinator, Halie Dobbeck - Park and Recreation Director, Jeremy Smith - Village Administrator and Anthony LeDonne - Village President.

- 3. Citizen Comments: None
- 4. Discussion and Possible Action on minutes of January 21, 2020.

Motion to accept the minutes as presented made by R. Johnson, seconded by Rude.

Motion carried.

5. Discussion and possible action on Senior Advisory Board increasing the annual Holiday Swag Donation from the Senior Trust Fund from \$500 to \$1000 for 2020 only.

Horner reported that because of the Covid pandemic we will be holding our Annual Holiday Swag event as a drive up event. It will be our only senior holiday celebration. We would like to increase our registration for this event from 100 to 150 participants.

S. Johnson made a motion to increase the funding for this event from \$500 to \$1000 for 2020, R. Johnson seconded the motion.

Motion carried.

6. Senior Coordinator Report – Horner reporting

Cancellation of Senior Programming – Due to the closing of our Waukesha County Congregate Meal site, we have suspended our Senior Programming for all in person programming. Toe Nail Trimmers has resumed as this is an essential and health related service. Future opening of programs will be determined by health guidelines from Waukesha County.

Senior contacts – Jean and Administrative Assistants reached out either by email or phone to all our registered seniors in April-May to check on their welfare and give them information if needed. In June, a Bingo Activity Sheet and information letter went out to all seniors 60+ by email or by mail. Generous donations of gift cards have were made by Shady Lane and Meijer

to use as Bingo Drawing prizes. Jean will be reaching out again this fall to our senior participants.

Fall Activity Guide – will include 2 senior Drive up events:

Oktoberfest – Wednesday, September 23, 11:30 am - 1:00 pm, held at The Grove in Village Park. Meal provided by Rumors and each senior will register and pay for the event.

Holiday Swag Event – Wednesday, December 2, 11:00 am – 1:00 pm, Swags will be preassembled or supplies will be given at the request of the senior if they prefer. Because this is our only senior holiday celebration, treat bags will also be distributed with the help of VOWS and Meijer.

7. Directors Report – Dobbeck Reported

New software is set to launch sometime around the first week of August as well as our new Village Website.

Saturday, July 25 will be the ribbon cutting ceremony for the splash pad, playground and sport courts at "The Grove" in Village Park.

Our first village Pints in the Park for 2020 will be held Thursday - Saturday, July 23-25 in Village Park. Only Village Park will be the site of the Pints celebrations this year as to create space for social distancing.

8. President/Village Administrators Report -

President LeDonne: Thanked everyone for their work during this difficult time.

Village Administrator Smith: Kwik Trip is building a new building at K & STH 164 to open in November. Dunkin Donuts will be building a new store on STH 164 next to Taco Bell.

- **9. Topics for Future Agendas –** next meeting, Tuesday, September 15, 2020.
- **10. Adjournment**: Motion made by Moe, Second by Zoellick to adjourn the meeting at 4:25 pm. Motion carried.

Submitted by,

Jean Horner

Senior Program Coordinator